ACKNOWLEDGMENT FAX SHEET OF RECEIPT OF DEFECT INFORMATION
REPORT D UND 3

Assigned Recall No. 34V-020 by the
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

Part 573 Report Date: January 13, 2004 Date Faxed: January 14, 2004
MANUFACTURER: DaimlerChrysler Corporation

MANUFACTURER CONTACT:  Mr. Stephan J. Speth, Director
Vehicle Compliance & Safety Affalrs

FAX: 248-576-7321

SUBJECT: 21,053 DaimlerChrysler 2004 Dodge Durango vehicles manufactnred from
April 3, 2003 through Jaguary 8, 2004, The throttle control cable on vehicles equipped
with 3.7L and 4,7L engines may Inpgest water and fre¢ze during extended cold
temperature, potentially resulting in a stuck throttle condition, DaimierChrysier Recail
Na, D2,

This is an acknowledgment for this recall. A formal acknowledgment letter will be written only
if we have additional comments or ¢oncems.

We have reviewed your draft owner notification letter and it meets the requirements of Part 577,

As stated in Part 573.6, submission of the first of six consecutive quarterly status reports is required
within one month afier the close of the calendar quarter in which notfication to purchasers
ocenys, As stated in the report, owner notification is expected to begin on January 19, 2004,
Therefore, the first quarterly report will be due by April 30, 2004.

If you have any questions, please call:

Patricia Wallace, Safaty Defects Analyst on (202) 366-5232 or
George Persan, Chief on (202) 366-5210
or Fax at {202) 366-7882
or e-mail at Patricia, Wallace@nhisa dot.goy
Recall Management Division



